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July 14, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is a proposed ordinance that would revise and enhance the section of the King County Code (KCC) regarding road closure.  The proposed ordinance amends K.C.C. 14.38 to accomplish the following: 

1. Revise and improve the current process for citizen initiated County road closure requests;

2. Establish procedures for determining citizen initiated County road reopening requests; and

3. Establish procedures for public outreach and notification for both of these processes.

The development of this proposed ordinance is the result of a combined effort by the executive and legislative branches.  The proposed improvements to the KCC will benefit citizens within unincorporated King County and will be very useful for our Department of Transportation.  This collaborative approach has been particularly helpful, and I look forward to implementing the proposed changes.

If you have any questions concerning this amended ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Division Director of the Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division, at (206) 296-6590.

I recommend the King County Council introduce and adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
David deCourcy, Chief of Staff


Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Paulette Norman, Acting County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT

Mark C. Mitchell, Supervising Engineer, Traffic Engineering Section, RSD, DOT

